
    

 

Principal’s report 

NAPLAN results 

Students in years 3 and 5 will today bring home their NAPLAN reports. Our students completed the NAPLAN 

assessments online back in May. We were one of 400 schools across NSW selected to trial the online platform in 

preparation for all schools going online by 2020. 

Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament 

This Friday twelve of our senior students will compete in the Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament at the Grafton City 

Tennis Courts. Play begins at 9:15am and may conclude around 2pm. Parents need to make arrangements to get 

students to the courts and pick them up afterwards. This year marks 50 years since the tournament began and 

students from the Clarence small schools and Catholic schools will compete for the Sharon Edwards Shield, named 

after missing Coutts Crossing teacher and long time tournament organiser Sharon Edwards. Good luck tennis 

players! 

Old School Day BBQ 

Thank you very much to those parents who sent in donations for the sausage sizzle lunch enjoyed by all students 

yesterday. A total of $142 was raised to help provide some extra needed funds for the Baker-Whalley family as they 

support their son Ben through his treatment. 

Lake Ainsworth excursion 

Our senior students are getting excited with our Lake Ainsworth excursion less than a week away. We will leave from 

the bus interchange at South Grafton next Monday at 8:30am. Don’t forget to pack recess for Monday! Whilst at 

Lake Ainsworth students will enjoy activities such as sailing, snorkelling, archery, raft building, stand-up paddle 

boarding and rock climbing. They will also meet up with old friends from Nymboida and Tucabia schools and make 

friends with kids from a range of other schools. It will be a full-on week and they will be exhausted by the end of it. 

We estimate that we will be back in South Grafton on Friday around 3pm. Keep an eye on the school Facebook page 

for photo updates of all the fun each day. 

Adopt a backpack 

Please, please, please consider adding a small toy, book or art supplies to your weekly shopping and send it in to add 

to our backpacks that will be taken to Coonamble for the kids of farming families before Christmas. It doesn’t have to 

be much, think – ‘stocking fillers’. Any unwanted, but clean, backpacks are also needed to pack gifts into. Thanks to 

everyone who has already supported this initiative. 

Cheers, 

Andrew   
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Celebrating differences and belonging 

At Copmanhurst Public School, we celebrate and role model equity and fairness for all students, no matter the 

differences.  This helps us to all belong at our school – the kids know this as ‘The Copmanhurst Way’.  This is a 

big part of the NSW Department of Education plan.  We show our commitment to differences through programs 

and lessons which support all our students.  We make sure every student feels respected and supported, no 

matter their abilities, talents and potential.  This term staff have been working on an initiative in the school 

which will enable us to ensure we are further identifying student skills and their learning potential, and teaching 

at point of need in the classroom – for all students.  This fits in to our long term school plan and teachers will 

continue to work on this initiative over time. 

Canteen 

Thanks again to all the Term 2 canteen volunteers.  If you can volunteer a day or two in Term 3 on a Monday 

to support our canteen, that would be wonderful.  Please let Sandra know if you can help.  Donations of cakes 

and slices are always welcome on Mondays for the canteen volunteers to sell, if you are unable to help on 

canteen days. 

Reports 

Student reports were sent home with the kids yesterday.  I felt privileged to read reports from every student 

in the school, and felt proud of their collective achievements. Take the time to discuss your child’s report with 

them and let them know how proud you are of them, and any areas which they can work on improving next 

semester.  If you wish to meet with your child’s teacher, please don’t hesitate to reach out to the school and 

make a time early next term. 

It's a ‘see you around’ from me 

I have felt so privileged this term to be part of the Copmanhurst team.  When the opportunity like this 

presented, it was one not to miss, and I am so glad I stepped out of my comfort zone (just like we encourage 

the kids to), to be able to work at Copmanhurst Public School.  I have met so many new people, learnt about 

different ways of working in a little bit bigger school, and made some great connections in the community – 

both families and staff.  I am fortunate to also live in this great community and I know that I am sure to run into 

many of you around the place! Thankyou, I have appreciated the Copmanhurst team providing this opportunity 

and very much enjoyed working with your children.  It was awesome!  Mr Patterson will be back after the 

holidays and I know he will have many stories to share about his holiday. Term 3 begins for students on Tuesday 

22nd July 2025. 

 

“See you around”. 

 

Kind regards, 

Ashli 
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CANTEEN:    TERM 3 

Help needed – please contact 

Sandra if you are able to help 

out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS – TERM 2 

 

Friday 4th July - Last day of Term 

2 – OLD SCHOOL DAY!! Bring 

your bikes and scooters! 

 

TERM 3 Begins for students on 

Tuesday 22.7.25 

 

Tues August 26th – Brisbane 

Excursion departure 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

National NAIDOC Week celebrations are held across Australia in the first week of July each year 
(Sunday to Sunday), to celebrate and recognise the history, culture and achievements of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. NAIDOC Week is an opportunity for all Australians 
to learn about First Nations cultures and histories and participate in celebrations of the oldest, 
continuous living cultures on earth.  This year, NAIDOC dates are 6th to 13th July (when we are on 
holidays), and the theme is The Next Generation: Strength, Vision & Legacy. 
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